## STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT STONY BROOK

MEDICAL CENTER

November 25, 1966

STONY BROOK, N.Y. 11790

Henry Blackburn, M.D. University of Minnesota School of Public Health Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene Stadium Gate 27 Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

Dear Dr. Blackburn:

Thank you very much for your very kind comment on my paper in the JAMA. I have been pleased and somewhat surprised by the excellent reception this article has received in many quarters.

I hope it can be useful in stimulating some of the changes I think are needed in the field of general medicine.

Sincerely,

E. D. Pellegrino, M.D.

Director, Medical School

Shillegin.

Professor and Chairman

Department of Medicine

EDP: ams